CULMINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

Chairman:  Mrs Carol Byng

Jayne Disley, Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer

1 Streamside, Culmington, Ludlow, SY8 2DF - (01584) 861 387

culmingtonpc@googlemail.com
www.culmington.org
Parish Council Meeting

On TUESDAY 1st September 2015, at Culmington Village Hall

MINUTES
The Meeting commenced at 7.00 pm

Present: Cllr Byng, Cllr Steele, Cllr Alderson, Cllr Hardy, Cllr Pike, Cllr Norton, Cllr Edwards, Cllr Motley, Shropshire Council, plus 7 members of the public.

In Attendance:  Mrs J Disley, (Clerk),  Mr Jubb (Emergency Planning Officer) 

1.0
Apologies for Absence –:  Cllr Cawley, Cllr Turley.

2.0
Declarations of Interest relating to this meeting

Members are requested to declare any Disclosable Pecuniary Interests they may have in matters to be considered at this meeting in accordance with the Localism Act 2011 s32 and The Relevant Authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012 

Cllr Norton (Agenda Item 3.0) – Public Involvement – Potential Development

Cllr Alderson (Agenda Item 9.1) Neighbouring Property

3.0  
Public involvement session:  (Agenda Items only) Stuart Thomas from Berrys,
Agents for Mrs D Norton and Sons (Culmington Farm) gave a brief presentation to 

the meeting on proposed Development plans for Culmington Farm.  (Plans were 

provided for Cllr’s).

There are two key elements to the proposed plans, which involve relocation of farm 

buildings to a new site set away from the village, which would be landscaped and

well screened.  Building 4 – 6 new properties on the land then vacant and renovation 

of the two story listed Barn next to the Farmhouse, into four dwellings.  Initial 

conversations have taken place with Shropshire planning officers and the intention 

would be to build high quality traditional properties with heritage and conservation 

issues a consideration.  Flood risk has been considered and there has been an initial 

consultation with the Environment Agency and Dave Edwards Flood Risk Manager 

from Shropshire Council.  Views so far would suggest some betterment could be 

result from the scheme. 

Questions and comments were invited and expressed: 

With re-location of the farm buildings could the access be directly out onto the main road rather than onto the Lane?

Would moving the farm buildings include the grain store?
Concern expressed regarding drainage and sewage arrangements as close to the river especially as it is a flood plain. 

Flooding would be a main concern for the village.  Moving the Grain store should help with flooding.  

Nice to see an old building renovated.

Important that flood action work especially in light of the current project is in conjunction with the proposed development planning.

Is it to be a two storey building and what would it be built from? Stone, brick or timber?

Would there be garages for the new properties as parking could be an issue?

In answer to some of the questions Stuart Thomas confirmed that the development would take farm traffic away from the village centre.  No decisions had been made regarding building materials as yet, as the conservation views on this differ and flood work would also impact on this but it would be a two storey buildings and garages are included in the plans.

Mr Thomas was thanked for attending the meeting and left with 7 members of the public.
4.0
Minutes 

RESOLVED (unanimous) that the Minutes of the ordinary meeting of Culmington Parish Council held on 7th July 2015, be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.  (unanimous)

Proposed:  Cllr Pike

Seconded:  Cllr Alderson

5.1      Matters Arising 
Members were asked to receive any updates from the ordinary meeting of 7th July 2015 not included elsewhere on the agenda: 

5.1:
(Agenda Item 11.0) Future development of HPB The Holiday Property Bond – Francesca Biddlecombe from HPB has agreed to attend the October 6th Parish Council meeting and has issued an invitation to Councillors to look around the Norton site, ringing first to arrange a suitable time.

6.0     
Reports from Members

6.1 Cllr Motley, Shropshire Council:  Cllr Motley reported a quiet summer but with a busy September unfolding.  She is to Chair the Rural Services Network Conference in two days time and will be attending a series of committee meetings, for Defra on European funding, the Arts Council and Rural Services Network.  

6.2 Other Reports:  The Chairman reported on a recent NHS Future Fit meeting attended by herself and the Clerk.  However she felt there was little of substance to report other than the efforts were being made by Dr Catherine Beanland and others fighting to ensure Ludlow Hospital remains open.

7.0      Correspondence

7.1  
Came & Company – Local Council Insurance Brokers – announcement of 

new partnership

7.2  
Shropshire Hills ANOB Partnership – Invitation to join ANOB Partnership as 

Parish Council representative.  Cllr Motley encouraged Cllr’s to consider this in oder to offer a rural perspective on the committee.  Meetings occur three times a year.  

7.3  
Shropshire Housing Group – New Corporate Plan.  

www.shropshirehousinggroup.co.uk/publications

7.4  
Shropshire Council - Lisa Bedford - Invitation to organise a Community

Health Day

7.5  
Shropshire Council – Emergency Planning Newsletter

7.6  
SALC – Public Speaking Training Session

7.7  
SALC – Training –Chairmanship Part Two

7.8  
SALC – Rectory Wood and Field – Events and Surveys

7.9  
Health & Wellbeing E-News – sent to Ripples

7.10 Shropshire Rural Hub Newsletter –July/August 2015

7.11 Police & Crime Commissioners Newsletter 

7.12 Shropshire Council – Primo  - small business request

7.13 Energize Conference – Women Make Sport

7.14 Shropshire Council – Grant funding – Community Hubs on-line seminars

7.15 Shropshire Council – Lisa Bedford –LJC Meeting 11th November at

Discovery Centre, Craven Arms 5.30 pm

7.16 Shropshire Council – Melissa Bebb - Crime Prevention promotion – let her 

know date of Summer Fun Day/Duck Race.

7.17 Rural Services Network – Rural Opportunities Bulletin 


7.18 Alzheimer’s Society – Shrewsbury Memory Walk 20th September 2015 – 

Janet Stuart from the village is taking part in memory of her mother.

8.0 Cheques requested:  None

9.0 Planning Applications 

9.1 Amendments to application 15/022228/LBC– Wisteria Cottage, Burley, Craven Arms.  Shropshire. SY7 9LW.  Works to facilitate replacement roof cover; installation of 2 no conservation roof lights on north roof slope; rebuild leaning brick chimney; reconstruct timber framed wall of attached barn and shed; replace decayed doors and windows; replace solid ground floor; remove remaining first floor and construct gallery; form internal doorways; insert partitions to create kitchen and bathroom; remove partition between barn and shed to create bedroom and erect extension to link bedroom with bathroom.

Cllr’s resolved that they had no objection to the proposed amendments to this                 application. (unanimous) (Cllr Alderson did not vote)
Proposed:  Cllr Edwards


      Seconded:  Cllr Pike

9.2 15/03105/CPE – Seifton Village Hall, Seifton, Craven Arms. SY8 2DH – application for lawful development certificate in respect of existing A1 use.  (For information only).  

9.3 15/01445/FUL – Upper Norton Barn, High Walton, Craven Arms. SY7 9LT.  Amendment to previous plans.  Notice of permission granted.
9.4 14/03704/FUL – The Knotches, Seifton Batch, Shropshire SY7 9LQ – Notice of Appeal

15/01572/FUL – Stone Barn, South of Norton Farm, Onibury – Notice of permission granted.

10.0 Finance 

10.1 Current Account Balance £5,827.02 as at 17/7/2015.  Cash Book Balance

£5,807.02.  Cash Book checked and signed.

10.2 Mazars – Notice of completion of Audit for the year ended 31st March 2015

10.3 Shropshire Council – Remittance Advice £700.00 Maintenance Grant 

(uncertain as to whether this grant will be available next year)

11.0
Parish Plan – Questionnaire considered and needs some revision.  To come back to 

October meeting.  The current Parish Plan needs to go onto the village website ready for its distribution.  Hard copies also available.  Cllr Hardy would like to retire from managing the village website – a replacement to be sought.

11.0 Flood Action Group update- The Clerk reported on a recent meeting and a walk on 

18th August 2015 with Pete Lambert from the Shropshire Wildlife Trust and Ruth 

Webb from the National Flood Forum and other visitors to look at the Parish with regard to the Catchment project Culmington is due to take part in.  Pete and Ruth will both be attending the next meeting due to be held on Thursday 10th September.

12.0 Any Other Items of Interest (for dissemination of information only) 

Cllr Steel reported that Mr Russell Jones had been on a recent strimmer course and would like to clear the footpath up to The Knotches.  He would like to get a letter of permission from Shropshire Council before doing so.  Clerk to write to Shropshire Council to support this request and copy to Simon Pease.

14.0
Date of next Meeting 6th October 2015 at Culmington Village Hall.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.20 pm.
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